
Marine  Corps  to  Activate
Second F-35C Squadron 

Caption: PHILIPPINE SEA (April 19, 2022) An F-35C Lightning
II, assigned to the “Black Knights” of Marine Fighter Attack
Squadron (VMFA) 314, launches from the flight deck of the
Nimitz-class aircraft carrier USS Abraham Lincoln (CVN 72),
April  19,  2022.  VMFA-314  will  be  joined  this  month  by
VMFA-311, being re-activated to be the Marine Corps’ second
F-35C  squadron.  (U.S.  Navy  photo  by  Mass  Communication
Specialist 3rd Class Javier Reyes) 
***** 

ARLINGTON,  Va.  —  The  U.S.  Marine  Corps  is  scheduled  to
activate its second F-35C Lightning II strike fighter squadron
at the end of the week, Headquarters Marine Corps announced in
a media announcement. 

Marine Fighter Attack Squadron 311 (VMFA-311) will be re-
activated from its former Marine Attack Squadron 311 (VMA-311)
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identity in ceremonies on Friday, April 14, 2023, at Marine
Corps Air Station (MCAS) Miramar, California. The squadron
will become the second operational Marine Corps squadron to
operate the carrier-based F-35C version. VMFA-314, also based
at Miramar, was the first, and has completed one deployment
with the F-35C, on board USS Abraham Lincoln. 

VMA-311 was an AV-8B Harrier II squadron that was deactivated
in October 2020. It was based at MCAS Yuma, Arizona. It had
operated the AV-8 since 1988. 

VMA-311 was established on December 1, 1942, as Marine Fighter
Squadron 311 (VMF-311) and deployed to the Pacific Theater in
April 1943, equipped with F4U-1 Corsair fighters. The squadron
eventually operated from Okinawa in March 1945 and conducted
dive bombing and combat air patrol missions. 

The squadron became the Marine Corps’ first operational jet
squadron in 1948, operating F9F Panther fighters, and during
the Korean War flew the Corps’ first jet combat mission. After
the  war,  the  squadron  upgraded  to  the  F9F-8  Cougar.  The
squadron was re-designated VMA-311 on June 1, 1957, and by
1958 was operating the A4D Skyhawk.  

The squadron flew its A-4s in combat in the Vietnam War from
April 1965 through January 1973.  

After  transition  to  the  AV-8B,  VMA-311  deployed  to  Saudi
Arabia,  and,  in  Operation  Desert  Storm,  became  the  first
squadron to fly the Harrier II in combat. In November 2001,
the squadron also became the first Harrier squadron to fly in
combat during Operation Enduring Freedom in Afghanistan. The
squadron also flew combat missions in Iraq beginning in March
2003 during Operation Iraqi Freedom. 

Lt.  Col.  Michael  P.  Fisher  will  be  the  first  commanding
officer of VMFA-311. 
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